OAK GROVE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES DATE: February 5, 1991

The Dak Grove Town Council of the town of Oak Grove, Arkansas met on February 5, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall for its regular meeting. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jean Morgan, presiding officer, and a quorum was established.

On roll call the following members answered as their names were called - Alderman Sam Jones, Alderman Gary High, Alderman Hugh Davis, Alderwoman Vickie Allen, Mayor Jean Morgan, Treasurer Ruth Callen, and Recorder Delma Allen. Present 7. Absent 1. Alderman Aaron Curtis.

The minutes for the meeting on January 18, 1991, were read. There being no corrections or alterations, Mayor Morgan ask for a motion. Alderman Davis, seconded by Alderman High, moved to accept the minutes as read. All members voted in the affirmative, and the minutes were approved as read.

The next item of business was recognition of the officers of the ball club and the saddle club. Both clubs gave a progress report on the activities and upkeep of the grounds. The Council requested cooperation between the clubs in the usage of the Town's facilities. The saddle club is to have access to the restrooms located in the concession building that is used by the ball club. The saddle club is to help furnish the paper products for the restrooms and also help with the maintenance and cleaning of the restrooms. The two clubs are to share the responsibility in the grooming of the grounds after each activity.

After a short discussion on finding someone to maintain the grounds, the council members and club officers are to try to locate someone who would be interested in a part-time job of maintenance and ground care.

The next item of business was a request by the firechief to have chat or gravel put on the parking area around the firestation. Alderman High also made a motion to have chat or gravel put on the community park area that has recently been acquired from Bob Berry. This new area will be used for extra parking space for the summer activities. Seconded by Alderman Jones. All members voted affirmative.

Next the Mayor read a letter from Lewis Epley, Attorney at Law, concerning the paper processing for the city water system.

The next item of business was presentation of the bills. Water bill, Carroll Electric, Walker Sales, Osgood Abstract Research, Mayerick Supply, Tanner Hardware, R. Sooter, and Steve Allen, maintenance on fire trucks. Alderman Jones, seconded by Alderwoman Allen, moved to allocate money for the bills. All members voted aye. None voted nay.

The final item of business is the financial report --- General fund has \$10,353.52 and the street fund has \$12,804.10

There being no other business to come before the council, Alderwoman Allen - moved to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Alderman Davis. All members voted in the affirmative and the meeting adjourned at 8:41 p.m.

The next meeting date is Tuesday Mar. 5, 1991.

Respectfully Submitted,

Delma Allen, Recorder